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"Helping Kids, Now and  

for the Future” 

The Downtown Optimist Club met on Wednesday, April 25, 2018 with President John Perkins 
ringing our gathering together at 12:13 p.m.  
 
John opened the meeting with a prayer.  Mike Burk led our group in reciting the Pledge of Alle-
giance followed by Ron leading the Optimist creed.  
 
Sargeant Josh Paulson led the charge for conscience money. 
   
Rich stumped everyone with trivia today; 1. First country to allow women the right to vote (New 
Zealand), 2. Year the Big Mac was introduced (1967), and 3. Year coca cola introduced the    
aluminum can (1967).  
 
The rolling half pot was pulled and Brandon Roop’s name was called.  Brandon was not in     
attendance so the rolling ½ pot is now $27! 
 
Buddy prizes went to Gary Burk and Josh Paulson.  Way to call your buddy, Gary! 
 
Announcements 

• John and Ron announced grey polo shirts were available for order with the Optimist logo. 
(Last Chance) 

• The annual summer picnic is scheduled for Saturday, June 16th, at Scott township Park. 
Address is Schlenker Road.  More information to follow.  The club will provide the meat and 
members are asked to bring sides and desserts. 

• Memorial Day visitation is coming up on the Saturday, May 26th.  This is an annual grave 
visitation of former Optimists that have passed and is a lovely way to honor our past      
members.  Interested volunteers should meet at Bob Evans at 8:00 for breakfast first. 

• Sally Olson announced that the Children’s Center for Dance is presenting “Lost Boys” on 
May 12th.  Tickets are $15. 

• Dan Philips introduced a potential new member-Aubrey!  Welcome!! 

• Chris Telezin introduced himself.  He recently moved his family to Evansville from Terre 
Haute and transferring his Optimist Club membership to our club.  Welcome Chris! 
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John then introduced Stephanie Terry, Director of 
cMoe, as the program presenter.  The main goal of 
cMoe is educating young children, particularly those 
ages 0-12. The museum is only 11 years old as it 
opened in 2006.  Making the museum a necessity for 
local children’s growth is a primary focus for the 
cMoe.  Some of the galleries you will find when      
visiting the museum include:  work smart, health and 
nutrition, live well, speak loud, quack factory & wet 
deck, toddler and program specific, aluminate, art 
maker, kids’ world and freedom gallery.  Education 
provided by cMoe includes:  summer camp, scout 
workshops, story time, field trips, early learners’  
academy, and daily programs with patron workshops.  

 
 
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 12:57.  See you in two weeks 
for 911 Gives Hope.  
 
Special thank you to Karen Morris for taking 
minutes Aprill 11th in my absence. 
 
Additional special thanks for giving to Evansville 
Autism via Roarke’s Rainbow Dashes (my son’s 
team) to Tim Deisher, Mike Burk, Gary Burk and 
Jeff Olson. 
 

 
Optimistically,  
Cheryl   
 

 

 

 

 

 

“Optimist OPTICS” - continued 

Susan Washburn receiving her official 
member name tag 


